St. John the Baptist
Social Justice Meeting Minutes
January 11, 2022 at 7:00 pm.
We are the Social Justice Committee of St. John the Baptist parish.  We gather as disciples committed to the Catholic social teachings as modeled by Christ.  

We strive to identify and serve the needs of our parish, the local community and the broader world through awareness, education and service.
Attendees: Jessica Wiskus, Sarah Covington, Allison Nissen, Liz Cullen, Julie Broulik, Jeanne Muellerleile
Opening Prayer:  At Home with the Word (Gospel: John 2:1-11)
Approval of Minutes-November 9, 2021 - approved
Old Business:
Report from Parish Council Meeting: No meeting since November, nothing major to report, church will be locked during the day, visitors should enter through office 
Report from Haiti Committee: None
Discuss Backpack Fruit Distribution: Going well, fruit is distributed fruit weekly to MV & Lisbon schools
Review Immigration Presentation-November 14: Feedback - excellent presentation, very informative, approximately 36 people attended, recording is on website, hoped for more parents of faith formation to attend by having it right after mass and during faith formation, very few parents of faith formation children attended.
Review Recruiting Volunteers to Serve on Social Justice-one new member:  The parish committee sign-up on Nov 21st did not attract the volunteers we thought it would.  Feedback - it was a bit overwhelming, loud, and hard to hear when having conversations. Suggested spreading the committees out over a few weeks, featuring one or two at a time. 
New Business:
Discuss Poverty Awareness Plans for January: Jessica will contact Linda Noll to see if she needs help setting up the display board in the gathering space.
Discuss Pray for Life Plan for January: Sign-up has already been emailed out to parishioners. No further help needed. 

Discuss Birthright Baby Clothes Drive: Email announcement has been sent out to parishioners. Starts January 22nd through 2nd week of February. 
Discuss Tithing Charity Distribution: Ideas - Catherine McAuley Center, Heifer International, or a local summer lunch program possibly through SE Linn. Allison will check with schools to see if they’ll be doing free lunches this summer.  Everyone come with more ideas next month.
Discuss Possible Immigration Response: Jeanne suggested reaching out to Catherine McAuley Center about hosting an immigrant family from Fort McCoy. Jeanne will reach out to the McAuley Center to ask questions to learn possible ways to help or host a family. She’ll also call Yer Vang and the Dioceses as well.  Collect as much info as possible and report back in February.    
Discuss Lenten Alms for Haiti-table: Focus on 7 teachings. Briefly discussed changing the Lenten Alms to possibly be for the Fort McCoy immigrants. February meeting need to finalize our plan. 
Reminder to email minutes to Dave Klostermann, Julie Broulik, and Jake Ryan

Next Meeting:  February 8, 2022
